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LEGISLATIVE BUDGET BOARD
Austin, Texas

FISCAL NOTE, 78TH LEGISLATIVE REGULAR SESSION

May 12, 2003

TO: Honorable John Whitmire, Chair, Senate Committee on Criminal Justice 

FROM: John Keel, Director, Legislative Budget Board

IN RE: HB1042 by Talton (Relating to the use of excess money in the compensation to victims of 
crime fund.), As Engrossed

No fiscal implication to the State is anticipated. 

The bill amends Article 56.541(c) of the Code of Criminal Procedure to allow the legislature to 
appropriate the amount of excess money, certified for the biennium, to the Office of the Attorney 
General. The bill removes the legislature’s ability to appropriate excess funds to other state agencies 
and requires that the attorney general use the funds appropriated only for the support of victim-related 
services and assistance. The effective date of this legislation is September 1, 2003. 

No fiscal implication to units of local government is anticipated.

Source Agencies: 302 Office of the Attorney General

LBB Staff: JK, WK, MS, BL

1 of 1


